
  

 

           Halton Hills Quilters’ Guild Newsletter  2016-2017 

 

                          
      President’s Message   

  

Hi Everyone, 

     It’s June!! My first year as President has been a busy one.  I learnt a lot about how 
the Guild operates and many little things that need to be done behind the scenes.  I 
have gotten to know people at the Town of Halton Hills and others in our Community.   
I have also gotten to work with members of our Guild who have been a great support 

to me and I want to thank them for it.  

 

     Membership Renewal is due.  The form has been sent out. When you consider all 
the guest speakers we get to see, the guild members you get to meet and befriend, 
the library we have access to, guild activities, coffee/tea and snacks, it’s still a pretty 
good deal. 
 
     Note:  Please take any cell phone calls using a soft voice in the corner behind the 

free table or out of the room.  Thank you for your understanding. 

 

     There are two changes in our By-Laws that I will be putting forth to the members 
at the June AGM: I want to put forth a motion to have the Executive position of     
Historian altered to be Website Administrator/Historian since we are keeping records 
electronically now. I would also like to put forth a motion that Telephone Convener 

job be incorporated with Secretary. 

 

     The Annual Report, Financial Statement for 2016/2017 and Projected Budget for 
2017/2018 have been sent out.  Please read these and if you have any questions we 

will address them at the AGM. 

 

     See you at the Monday June 26th meeting.  Come for the fun and friendship. 

       

 

     Sue Luque 

 

Your  2016-2017 Executive: 

President:   Sue Luque  

  (905) 877 8602  

Past President: —  

Vice President:  Judy Makinson 

  (905) 877-4338              

Secretary:  Sue Luque 

 

Treasurer:  Judy Mair  

  (905) 450-6804  

Historian:   — 

Programme:  Marion Baidacoff  

  (905) 702 1162 

Membership: Chris Hoover 

  (289) 891 7978  

  Mattie Spencer 

  (289) 839 2024  

Head Librarian: Susan FitzGerald 

  (905) 864 2036  

Workshops: Mary Merry 

  (905) 878 6237 

Community  Outreach: — 

Publicity:  Phyllis Benjamin 

  (905) 878-4041  

Newsletter  Editor: Joyce Winger 

  (905) 873-7202 

Quilt Show Coordinator: Sue Luque          

  (905) 877 8602 

Non-executive Positions: 

Telephone Convener  

& Website:  Sue Luque 

  (905) 877 8602 

Hearts & Hugs:         Joyce Winger  

  (905) 873 7202 

50/50 Draw: Diane Evans  

Block of the Month: Marg Brown          

  (905) 878 4980 

Photographer: Anne Balanyk  

Snacks:  Sheila Barrington 

Sew and Chat: Carrie Latendresse  

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 74064   Meeting Location: 

  260 Guelph Street   Hillcrest United Church 

  Georgetown, ON L7G 5L1  8958 Trafalgar Road, Halton Hills 

We’re on the Web:  www.hhqg.ca                                     4th Monday of each month at  7:00 p.m. 

   Pieceful Pieces 

               Established in 1991 

      June 2017 



  

 

       
      
       
     Things to Bring to the Next Meeting:   

  June 26, 2017 

 

 Name Tag 

 Show and Share 

 Library Books  

 Items for the Freebie Table 

 Fat Quarter Draw —  Odds & Ends 

 Patience, understanding, fellowship  

  and a sense of humour. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

              Library 

 

1).   Phylis Benjamin 

 

2). Donna Thoms 

 

50/50  

 

Judy Makinson 

 

 

Regards  

 

Susan FitzGerald 
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     QUILT SHOW TOONIE DRAW 

 

     A “Toonie Draw” is a form of raffle, with a number being as-
signed to a prize.  At our Quilt Show, prizes will be small quilts/
wall-hangings (perimeter no larger than 96” - about 24”x24”) or 
small stitched items.   Tickets will be sold 5 for $2.  Tickets are 
dropped into a numbered container corresponding with the num-
bered prize.  A ticket drawn at random from each container de-
termines the winner.  Two draws will be held – one on each day 

of the quilt show.   

     Thank you to the Guild members who have generously        
donated to the Toonie Draw already (22 so far).  It would be nice 
to raffle at least twenty prizes each day so many more are 

needed.   

     If you wish to donate a prize, please see Judy Makinson. 

 



  

 

 

   

 

 

      HHQG Newsletter Advertising 

 

Monthly fee: 

¼ page AD for $20, $10 for members 

Business card AD for $10, $5 for members 

Your advertisement should be in a .jpeg or plain 

text format. 
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                 Programme 

     Come celebrate Canada’s 150th birthday at our AGM! 

 
     There will be quilt related games (with prizes of 
course) and we will have a birthday cake, other snacks, 

coffee, tea and punch.  

 

     Please wear something red and/or white.  

 
     So many people are quilting for Canada Day! If you have 
made something with the Canadian fabric, or a Canadian 
themed quilt, or even a red and white quilt, bring it in for 

show and share! 

  

     This is going to be a fun, social evening. See you there! 

 

      Marian Baidacoff 

 

      

      Newsletter 

 Deadline 

For September: 

 

  

 Thank you, 

  Joyce 



  

 

 

    Quilt Show - Only 4 months to go! 

 

Just a reminder, if you are visiting another Guild or Quilt Shop, please ask to leave some Quilt Show post-

cards.  If you need more let me know, same goes for the raffle tickets. 

 

We still need Committee Heads for: 

Tea Room – Coffee/Tea/Water 

This entails getting donations of coffee, tea, milk, cream, sugar, gift cards, etc. from business 

We would also be open to paying for the coffee, tea, etc. ourselves if that would make this job 

easier for someone. 

Making sure we have enough Coffee pots, Tea pots, crafts, etc. 

Setting up coffee/Tea station in the bar area Thurs night. 

Take down/cleaning up Sat afternoon 

Road Signs 

We have the signs 

Need to get approval to post 

Set them out Fri afternoon and take down Sat afternoon. 

 

         Sue Luque 

 

   We will need some Executive positions filled for Sept 2017: 

 

Publicity:  

  Putting in notices in Milton & Georgetown and other papers 

  Act as a liaison between the Guild and the Community 

Arranging occasional public awareness events.  

 

Secretary:  

  Take meeting minutes and email minutes to executive members 

Prepare Annual Report due May 31st 

Take AGM Minutes & email to executive members 

Pick up mail 

Responsible for Fall Fair prize money/correspondence 

 

Newsletter:  

  Gather contributions   

  Fit and size pages 

Distribution to members 

Maintain an up-to-date members e-mail list 

Send out occasional notices to members  
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                       Membership 

 

     For the May 29th meeting, we had 41 members 

and 3 guests. 

 

     Winners of the membership draw were Joan 

Lovegrove and Ida Jenkins. Congratulations Ladies! 

 

     Winner of the Fat Quarter Theme Draw was    

Carrie Latendresse. Happy Sewing Carrie! 

 

     Unfortunately, Mattie Spencer will not be helping 

in Membership but we have a new member, Ida  

Jenkins, who has offered to help in Sept. 

 

     June's fat quarter draw theme is odds and ends. 
 

            Chris Hoover  

   &  

   Mattie Spencer 

   

    

 

      Help Needed for a Quilt 

 

Your Name Becky Kaye 

Your Email beckykaye@icloud.com 

Subject A question 

Message Can someone from the Guild please contact me at 289-839-1787. I have an unfinished quilt that 
my Nana started but never finished and then my Mother (who was an avid quilter but not a member of 
any guild) was working on for the past few years until the time of her death this past winter. It is a Ca-
nadian Centennial quilt. I was wondering if your group could help my family finish it or help us find 
someone to finish it. None of us are quilters! You could then feature it at your quilt show in October. 

Please let me know the possibility of this. Thank you, Becky Kaye 

 
Note: If someone takes on this project could you please let me know? I may know a couple of people who 
might be willing to do this, but she has sent this to the guild, so I will wait and see if anyone here would 
like to do it. If you are the one doing it, please let me know.     
         Thanks, Joyce   
         J.winger@sympatico.ca 

       

       Hearts and Hugs    

Our treasurer Judy Mair is having eye surgery. A card 
has been sent wishing her well. 
 
Please let me know if anyone needs a hug. 
 

     Please let me know if anyone needs a hug. 

 

            June Ball 

       

       905 873 2261  

       junemaryball@gmail.com 

       

 

 

mailto:beckykaye@icloud.com
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